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The Honorable Brenda Landwehr, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 112-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Landwehr: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2263 by House Committee on Health and Human 

Services 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2263 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 In the pharmacy setting, pharmacists and students/interns are permitted to administer 

immunizations pursuant to a protocol established with a physician.  HB 2263 would expand this 

authority to include pharmacy technicians.  All training, restrictions, and requirements currently 

in place would apply to pharmacy technicians.  Any additional restrictions or limitations could be 

established by the physician protocol.  

 

 The Board of Pharmacy indicates HB 2263 would expand state authority to match current 

federal authority (which preempts state law), the allowances in the bill have effectively been in 

place in Kansas for two and a half years.  The bill would essentially codify provisions of the 

Federal Prep Act that have been in place since the beginning of the COVID-19 pandemic.  As a 

result, the Board anticipates no fiscal effect on the Board. 

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Alexandra Blasi, Board of Pharmacy  


